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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Ian King
	4 Russell Place, Selkirk  TD7 4NF
	01750 722327

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk
On Monday 13th July 2015, at 7.00pm 

1) Present: 

Community Councillors Kathleen Beattie, Tom Combe, Caroline Cruickshank, Ian King, Alasdair Lockhart, Alistair Pattullo. 

       SBC Councillor Gordon Edgar

Also in attendance: 4 members of the public, 2 members of the press, Scott Marr (RJ McLeod) Andrew Dinnett (SFPS), Kirsty Lovatt.
      The meeting was chaired by Vice Chair I King who opened the meeting at 7.00pm. He reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, all recording devices should be switched off and that Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise. 

2) Apologies: Graham Easton, V Davidson, Conal McEwan

3) The minutes of the meeting held on 15th June 2015 were discussed. Item 7: A Lockhart wished it recorded that more discussion had taken place on this subject and that he recollected that SHS had been invited to attend Selkirk CC AGM. Open Forum item a) A Lockhart had indicated to the meeting that there was funding available for the maintenance of war memorials and that the CC should apply for such funding. It was suggested that if A Lockhart felt we should apply for such funding then it would be most helpful if he could clarify, on behalf of the CC, the scope and detail of any such assistance. The minutes were approved with these amendments on the motion of I King, seconded A Pattullo    
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: a) D Purves wished it noted that the commemorative planting he mentioned in the Open Forum is to take place at Selkirk Cricket Club. b) Item 16 b T Combe reported the Xmas illuminations AGM had taken place, the group now comprises only 4 members and as this is not a sustainable number another meeting will be held soon to decide the future of the group.
      5)   Declarations of interest; None

      6)   Notice Of Motion: Kirsty Lovatt was co-opted on to Selkirk CC on the motion of Graham 

            Easton, seconded by A Pattullo. Unanimously approved.

     7)   Community Police Report: No report
     8) Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme: Scott Marr presented the 3rd SFPS newsletter and highlighted some of the features of the current works; A 708 will not have to close for 15 weeks after consultation with Ettrick & Yarrow CC. Piling work is almost completed at Ettrickhaugh Road. K Beaton asked how long the footbridge will be closed – S Marr is hopeful that the work on the footbridge will be completed by October. K Beaton also pointed out the inconvenience to bus users because of the works - however this is the responsibility of the bus operators with SBC. The main work on the south side of the river is progressing though this is mainly carrying on out of view of the public. D Purves asked again about the closure of the bottom bridge – this is necessary due to the proximity of major works to the bridge. Visitors are encouraged to visit the exhibition at the SFPS compound where anyone with any queries in relation to the work can speak to the contractors. A Lockhart commented that the map in the newsletter is very small scale – A Dinnett replied that the map is just indicative and that larger scale maps can be found on the website and at the visitor centre. D Purves asked whether the footpath to the Philiphaugh Memorial stone would be reinstated with disabled access – this area is all to be landscaped and this could be looked at then. I King asked about a) public consultation on the landscaping projects – A Dinnett replied that consultations will commence soon. b) enquired whether schools liaison was continuing - S Marr replied that 3 primaries had been visited before the school holidays and this will continue when the new term starts.  
OPEN FORUM

D Purves a) enquired about the lack of white lining road markings in Selkirk and asked when this would be corrected – G Edgar replied that this is being investigated but SBC are struggling under strict budget restraints. 

A Pattullo followed up with a question about the lack of road markings on speed bumps which can cause damage to vehicles – G Edgar replied that there are pole mounted warning signs for drivers.
b) asked about road drain cleaning, specifically about the drains at Riverside Nursing Home – drains are inspected annually, the Riverside drains will be attended to when the SFPS work is completed.
c) once again reported broken paving stones on the road bridge which are a continuing hazard to pedestrians especially in view of the diversions as a result of the footbridge closures – these have been inspected and found to be within current safety tolerances.

T Combe raised the issue of sight lines at road junctions – ‘A’ roads are dealt with first, junctions are attended to, hedge cutting is the responsibility of the landowner.  T Combe also expressed concern about the uneven paving at the top of Tower Street/ Kirk Wynd which G Edgar will pursue with the roads dept., and the Fleshmarket area – which is part of SBHA’s remit.

MOTP1 asked about the land belonging to BT on Shawpark Road, this is very heavily littered but because it is private land council cleaners can’t clean it, she wanted to know what action might be taken. It was suggested that BT might be shamed in to cleaning this bit of land which is next to the Telephone Exchange. A Lockhart suggested that it could be reported to Environmental Health, G Edgar responded that as it is open land EH probably wouldn’t take any action. Secretary to write to BT to get comment and stimulate action.

9)    Planning: No applications received.
10) Reports from SBC Councillors: 

 G Edgar reported that there has been very little activity at SBC during this period. A7 Action Group met in Galashiels last week. 2 CCs (Gala & Stow) were not in attendance. New MP Calum Kerr will now take over as new Chair. The main item discussed was the new draft plan for the A7 routewhich is being prepared and should be presented to the Group in September. The main issue affecting Selkirk is the inclusion of the by-pass which will follow the original planned route. G Edgar will be meeting Amey representatives soon to discuss repair issues. I King highlighted instances of ‘wall stress’ where walls adjacent to the A7 are showing signs of damage. A Lockhart enquired about food waste collection scheme and wanted to know how widely it is being taken up and how successful it has been – this is being monitored and will be reported on, food waste is taken to a site outside Edinburgh for treatment.

I King asked about SBC’s energy policy – SBC doesn’t have such a policy at this time other than the policy decided by the Scottish Government. I King made the point that private firms are planning a solar array near Kelso and wondered whether this could be considered by SBC for Common Good properties – some schools have PV panels but the case hasn’t been made for a good return on investment, G Edgar will pursue this with SBC’s ‘Home Energy’ Officer.
 11)   SCGFWG Last meeting discussed vehicular access over Victoria Park.  Noted the CGFWG couldn’t grant access for new development but is also unable to prevent access over public land.
12)  Resilient Communities: Carried over to the August meeting

13) Community Planting: A Pattullo reported on initiatives to encourage planting on public sites. M Ballantyne is organising a public meeting in August to discuss this.

14) Correspondence: All previously circulated

15) Treasurers Report & Evening Study Groups: ESGs on summer break, it is hoped to recruit a new upholstery tutor before the autumn term. T Combe will chase up SBC grant.

16) Reports from Sub Committees: 

 a) SHMG: G Edgar reported that vegetation growth has been very slow; the Hill is being well used and is flourishing.
17) Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies: 

 a) T Combe reported that the combined Scott’s Selkirk/ Selkirk Sessions event is on track to take place at the beginning of October. 

 b) A Pattullo has been approached by the Twinning Group to organise an official reception for the Plattling Visit in August. A reception will be held in the Town Hall and it was agreed that a presentation should be made to the visiting councillors, A Pattullo to arrange this and organise a suitable gift.
18) AOCB: T Combe has had an enquiry from a MOTP about allotments. K Beaton will provide a contact number, regarding the Bannerfield project. T Combe has seen a scheme whereby local community councillors have been trained to use speed cameras, I King said this initiative, introduced in England, has been discussed at the A7 Action Group and passed to the Police for further comment.  He will raise the issue again.

The meeting closed at 8.40 pm.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in The Victoria Hall, Selkirk on Monday 10th August 2015 at 7.00pm.

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed…………………………………Chair
www.selkirkcommunitycouncil.co.uk
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

